
INVOCATIONINVOCATIONINVOCATIONINVOCATION    

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

NOTESNOTESNOTESNOTES    

FOUR WAY TESTFOUR WAY TESTFOUR WAY TESTFOUR WAY TEST    

of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

PAUL HARRIS PAUL HARRIS PAUL HARRIS PAUL HARRIS 

FELLOWSFELLOWSFELLOWSFELLOWS    

 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

ATTENDANCE and ATTENDANCE and ATTENDANCE and ATTENDANCE and 

APOLOGIESAPOLOGIESAPOLOGIESAPOLOGIES    
If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Soto Stuppos 

by calling 0407 731272  prior to 12 noon on the day of 

the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important 

to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, 

after, or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

CLUB PRESIDENTCLUB PRESIDENTCLUB PRESIDENTCLUB PRESIDENT    

Michele HartMichele HartMichele HartMichele Hart    

CLUB SECRETARYCLUB SECRETARYCLUB SECRETARYCLUB SECRETARY    

Keith SichlerKeith SichlerKeith SichlerKeith Sichler    

DISTRICT GOVERNORDISTRICT GOVERNORDISTRICT GOVERNORDISTRICT GOVERNOR    

Alun HughesAlun HughesAlun HughesAlun Hughes    

WORLD PRESIDENTWORLD PRESIDENTWORLD PRESIDENTWORLD PRESIDENT    

John KennyJohn KennyJohn KennyJohn Kenny    

OUR MEETINGSOUR MEETINGSOUR MEETINGSOUR MEETINGS 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, WHYALLA 5600 

Postal AddressPostal AddressPostal AddressPostal Address    

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

EmailEmailEmailEmail    

SECRETARY Sichler@ozemail.com.au  

WebsiteWebsiteWebsiteWebsite    

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of WhyallaThe Rotary Club of WhyallaThe Rotary Club of WhyallaThe Rotary Club of Whyalla    

An association of business & professional people 

committed to the enjoyment of each others company in the 

undertaking of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Michele Hart. 
VICE PRESIDENT - Jari Peltonen; SECRETARY - Keith Sichler; 

TREASURER - Damien Hyde; CLUB SERVICE - Jack Odgers;   

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Fai Chivell;  

SERVICE PROJECTS -   Peter Nichols           

OTHER ROTARY CLUB MEETINGS 

WHYALLA NORRIE Monday 7.00 pm, Hotel Spencer 

PORT LINCOLN  Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE   Thursday 6:15 pm, Golf Club 

ROXBY DISTRICT Monday 6:00 pm, Please phone president for location 

MEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIP    

Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) John Davis (Disability Services) 

David Dunn (Corporate Services) Glen Eden (Insurance) 

Perry Eden (Metallurgy) Clint Garrett (Secondary Education) 

Michele Hart (Banking Retail) Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) 

John Holds (Pharmacy) Damien Hyde (Banking Retail) 

Coralie Martin (Interior design) Brian Moodie (Electrical) 

Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) 

Jane Owens (Disability Services) Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) 

Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) Alistair Stevenson (Copying Services) 

Soto Stuppos (Accounting) Rob Walton (Surveying) 

Kerry Wishart (Health & Beauty)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)   

John Cagney (Pharmacy) Fai Chivell (Literature Education) 

CLUB SERVICE 

Jack Odgers (Director) 

Glen Eden 

Damien Hyde 

John Holds 

Keith Sichler 

Soto Stuppos 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 

Fai Chivell (Director) 

John Cagney 

Vin Higgins 

Coralie Martin 

Jane Owens 

Jari Peltonen 

SERGEANT 

Soto Stuppos 

SERVICE PROJECTS 

Peter Nichols (Director) 

Tim Clements 

John Davis 

David Dunn 

Perry Eden 

Clint Garrett 

Brian Moodie 

Alistair Stevenson 

Kerry Wishart 

HISTORY 

Vin Higgins 

BULLETIN 

Jane Owens 

LOCAL CONTACT 

DIRECTORY 

Perry Eden 

PROGRAM 

John Cagney 

PAVILION 

Alistair Stevenson 

ATTENDANCE 

Brian Moodie 

YOUTH/YOUTH 

PROTECTION 

Clint Garrett 

VAN 

Brian Moodie  

& Soto Stuppos 

VAN RESTORATION 

Alistair Stevenson 

& Steve Linck 



THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

Coming Up 

 Next Week 

10/11/2009 

Following Week 

17/11/2009 

CHAIRMAN John Cagney Fai Chivell 

GUEST SPEAKER Rotarian David Dunn Rotarian John Holds 

TOPIC My Life Rotary Foundation 

VOTE of THANKS Damien Clint 

STEWARDS Soto & Kerry John C & Alistair 

Rotary Information 

November is Foundation Month 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rotary Foundation of Rotary International was established by Arch 

Klumph “to do good in the World”  Its mission is to enable Rotarians to 

advance world understanding, goodwill and peace through the 

improvement of health, the support of education and the alleviation of 

poverty.   

During November our Club Officer for Rotary Foundation, John Holds, 

would like to share some interesting Foundation facts.   

‘Doing good in the world’‘Doing good in the world’‘Doing good in the world’‘Doing good in the world’ 

PolioPlus.  Rotarians have mobilized by the hundreds of thousands  to  

ensure that children are immunized against this crippling disease and that 

surveillance is strong, despite the poor infrastructure, extreme poverty, 

and civil strife of many countries. Since the PolioPlus program’s inception 

in 1985, more than two billion children have received oral polio vaccine 
 

Taken from The Rotary Foundation of Rotary International 2008 FACTS 

John Holds 

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

TONIGHTS PROGRAMMETONIGHTS PROGRAMMETONIGHTS PROGRAMMETONIGHTS PROGRAMME 

Meeting No. 2775 

Tuesday 03 November 2009 

CHAIRMANCHAIRMANCHAIRMANCHAIRMAN    Peter Nichols 

GUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKER    Margaret Garrett 

TOPICTOPICTOPICTOPIC    Lifeline 

VOTE OF THANKSVOTE OF THANKSVOTE OF THANKSVOTE OF THANKS    Keith 

STEWARDSSTEWARDSSTEWARDSSTEWARDS    David and Jane 

Chairman Soto Stuppos 

Attendance 17/22 = 77.3% 

Apologies Damien, Jari and John Holds 

Guests Sue Clements; Robyn (the Missus) Stevenson; Paulette 

Green; Gert Martin and Tony Cousins. 

LAST WEEKLAST WEEKLAST WEEKLAST WEEK    

THOUGHT for the WEEKTHOUGHT for the WEEKTHOUGHT for the WEEKTHOUGHT for the WEEK    

At the last minute Soto kindly stood in for Jari.   

It wasn’t so much a TFTW, it was more about making you think................ 

About how the Department of Agriculture found Mad Cow disease, and how badly the 

Department of Health were looking after our health 

Perhaps they should change places!   

Now this little bulletin person could have this all wrong  

but I think this was the gist of it.   

It was quite profound. 



Last Week 

PRESIDENTS REMARKS  PRESIDENTS REMARKS  PRESIDENTS REMARKS  PRESIDENTS REMARKS  - Michele Hart 

���� Michele began by telling the meeting why Jari was an apology and 

thanked Soto for stepping in at the last minute  ���� She then told the 

meeting that  ‘tonight would be a bit of an information night and Jane 

would give us a slide show of her Canadian holiday.   ���� This week 

Michele had heard from Edward John Eyre High School re: ongoing 

financial support and Robyn Payne about old text books.  Both these items will go to 

the Board Meeting on Thursday 29 at Damien’s.  ���� There was a phone call from 

Amelia Cooper at Whyalla Economic Development Board asking Michele to attend an 

information sharing meeting on new immigrants to Whyalla,  Glen will attend in 

Michele place.  ���� At the week-end Michele attended Port Lincoln’s 60th Birthday 

celebrations.  ���� President Michele will be an apology next week. 

HighlightsHighlightsHighlightsHighlights    

���� Jane—is getting a long awaited driveway next week.  ���� Glen—Had to visit the 

hospital emergency and accident unit on Friday night, and was happy he did not look as 

bad as the rest of them 

Birthdays & AnniversariesBirthdays & AnniversariesBirthdays & AnniversariesBirthdays & Anniversaries    

���� Well be all had to be in good voice to sing Happy Birthday to Rotarian 

Perry who has a birthday on Friday 30 October. 

REPORTSREPORTSREPORTSREPORTS 

Secretary Secretary Secretary Secretary - Keith Sichler    

∗ Safety Assist have written requesting funds to repair and refurbish their caravan. 

Cost is $5,500 and a number of other service groups have already responded to the 

call. 

∗ A few bills for the Treasurer 

∗ An invitation WEDB for Michele or someone from here to attend a group discussion 

Meeting is at WEDB tomorrow from 6:00 pm. Run by Quigley & Watts who are 

Public Health Specialists/Consultants. 

∗ Eyre Peninsula Natural resources Management Board Grants Newsletter. 

∗ Copy of Rotary world.  Heart Foundation Newsletter and request for funds. 

∗ A big information pack from Rotary Youth Driver Awareness, their aims, and how we 

can become involved. 

∗ A letter from the Whyalla  Hospital  & Medical Trustees Inc.  Our nominated 

member is John Holds.  Keith with forward the letter on to John. 

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

Perry 

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

Last Week 

Club Service Club Service Club Service Club Service - Jack Odgers 

���� Just a few words from Jack.  Our Christmas show will be on Saturday 12 December.  

Venue still to be decided.  The Board will discuss it further on Thursday night. 

Rotary Information Rotary Information Rotary Information Rotary Information - Alistair Stevenson 

���� MCU – After a few hiccups the MCU is back on track.  ���� Nesting boxes – Alistair picked 

up the nesting boxes this week and was very impressed with the service he received.  

Everything was on time, where it was supposed to be, they knew he was coming, it all went 

very smoothly.   

Sergeant Sergeant Sergeant Sergeant - Soto Stuppos 

���� Alistair— for running out of gas.  ���� Brian— will be board this week-

end, not working on the MCU.  ���� Perry—for being a cricket buff.  ���� 

David—for being on the front page of the Whyalla News.  ���� Clint— $170 

Fine?????  ���� John C— Soto finds it hard to fine John but last week his 

phone alarm went off to Sting’s ‘Roxanne’.  ���� Fai— Speechless for the 

first time.  ���� Glen— At the hospital again.  ���� President Michele— Keeps cheating!!! 

Rotary InformationRotary InformationRotary InformationRotary Information————Glen Eden 

���� Membership—Once Glen had settled a few hecklers in the back he 

went on to talk to the meeting on a more serious note about the 

Membership of the Club.  To become a Rotarian you have to be invited.  

As Glen said “You like and enjoy coming here on a Tuesday night. 

Somebody invited you.  You need to think seriously about inviting 

someone.”  The pressure is on……..  By the end of the year we aimed to 

increase the numbers to about thirty.  We have had two inductions—this 

makes us just a little behind the eight ball.  Glen would like to encourage all Rotarians 

to get some names to the Secretary or himself. 

JANE OWENSJANE OWENSJANE OWENSJANE OWENS————Canadian Holiday 

Jane provided us with an entertaining, whistle stop, slideshow 

of her holiday to Canada earlier this year.  The journey began 

by taking her mum to Sydney in the evening to see the Opera 

House all lit up.  Then on to Vancouver where the highlights 

included spending time with her family; Capilano, where the 

trees were magnificent; Eating fish and chips in a cafe by the 

beach, looking out over the skyline of Vancouver; Victoria on Vancouver Island.  Then 

on to Niagara Falls, a must do for everyone.  After Niagara it was on to the Rockies; 

Banff National Park; Chateau Lake Louise and Chateau Banff for High Tea with 

cucumber sandwiches and Champagne.  What more could a girl ask for.  It was a 

wonderful holiday. 

Glen 

Soto 

Jane & David 


